
 

           
              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Wednesday, 10th March, 2021 (Term 1, Week 7)    

 

 
IMPORTANT DATES 

MARCH 

Fri 12th  Reception/1 Combe Assembly 9.00am 

 4/5 Class Ice-cream fundraiser  

Sun 14th 4th Sunday of Lent 

Tue 16th  Mini Macs Playgroup 9.00am 

Wed 17th St Patrick’s Day 

Sports Day 

Fri 19th St Joseph’s Day 

 Football & Netball Lightning Carnival 

Sun 21st  5th Sunday of Lent 

 Harmony Day 

Week 9 Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Sun 28th  Palm Sunday 

Wed 24th Easter raffle books due at school 

Mon 29th PUPIL FREE DAY 

Tue 30th Easter raffle drawn 

 School Board AGM 

Week 10 Holy Week 

APRIL 

Thu 1st   Subway lunch order due at school 

Fri 2nd  Good Friday 

Sun 4th  Easter Sunday 

Mon 5th Easter Monday 

Fri 9th  Subway lunch 

Parish Weekend Mass Times 

Stations of the Cross - Moonta Church 5.00pm  

Fridays during Lent 

Sacred Heart, Kadina 
Saturday 6.00pm 
 
St. Francis of Assisi, Moonta 
Sunday 8.30am 
 

Sacred Heart, Kadina 
Sunday 10.00am 

 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends of SMMS, 

 

 

CATHOLIC EDUCATION 200 YEARS 

 

This year we celebrate 200 years of Catholic Education in Australia.  

In October 1820 Irish priest, Fr John Therry put his “Faith in the 
Future" when he founded the first Catholic school in Australia. That 
school, run by a former convict, George Marley, which Catholic 
historians believe was in Hunter Street, Parramatta, had 31 students.  

Since that first school in Parramatta welcomed its foundation 
students, Catholic schools have educated millions of Australian 
children. As the largest provider of schooling in Australia (outside 
government), we now educate one in five Australian school-age 
children. This represents some 768,000 students in 1,751 schools 
across the country, with about 40 per cent located in regional, rural 
and remote communities, and employing 98,000 teachers and staff.  

Throughout this year our school will celebrate this milestone along 
with our other Catholic schools across South Australia and Australia. 

With today’s Newsletter, each family receives a prayer card for 
celebrating 200 years of Catholic Education in Australia. 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

7-9 PROJECT 

With today’s Newsletter is our next monthly update of progress with our 7-9 building and planning. Please do not hesitate to 

pass on any questions or information that you would like covered in our monthly updates. 

YEAR 7 AND 8 ENROLMENT 2022 

We are currently seeking expressions of interest from families for Year 7 and 8 in 2022. To assist with our future planning it is 

essential that we have an indication from our current families whether you wish your child to remain with us for Year 7 and 8 

next year and into Year 9 for 2023. Please note that this is not binding, it is an expression of interest at this stage. Replies from 

all existing families would be much appreciated. If you know of any other families considering enrolling their child/children 

here for Year 7/8 in 2022 and Year 9 in 2023, please encourage them to contact our office and express their interest. 

NAPLAN 2021 

As previously mentioned, students in Years 3, 5 and 7 around Australia sit the NAPLAN tests. The NAPLAN tests are four 

individual tests which are used to determine a student’s current level of understanding in the key areas of Reading, Writing, 

Language Conventions (including Spelling and Grammar and Punctuation) and Numeracy.  

This year students will be sitting the NAPLAN tests online apart from Year 3 doing the writing test on paper. Students will be 

using the devices they are most used to for the tests (Lenovos and macbooks). In Week 9 of this term, Thursday 25th March 

(10.45-11.45am), all Year 3, 5 and 7 students will sit a national practice test. This test will give students an opportunity to 

experience the test situation, the different ways questions will be presented and the various online tools they can use. This 

practice test also tests our state and nation digital capacity for many students to be online at the same time. All students are 

strongly encouraged and supported to participate in both the practice test and the actual testing in Week 3-4 of next term. 

However, if parents wish to exempt or withdraw their child from the NAPLAN testing, please discuss this with your child’s class 

teacher or myself and fill in the required paperwork prior to the end of this term. We will provide a detailed timetable at the 

beginning of Term 2 for the testing. 

With today’s Newsletter there is a NAPLAN information pamphlet for parents of students in Year 3, 5 and 7. There is also a 

NAPLAN privacy notice outlining the collection of information about students. If you have any further questions or concerns 

about your child participating in the tests, or any questions generally, please feel free to come and see your child’s class teacher 

or myself. 

BABY CONGRATULATIONS 

Congratulations to Mel and Sam Weight on the arrival of baby boy Maverick, a baby brother for Kolbi, Mileah and Carter. We 

wish you all the very best for the future.  

            

 

 

PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS 

Thank you to all parents and carers who have returned their interview booking forms. With today’s Newsletter you will receive 

confirmation of your time. 

 

SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERSHIP 

This year there will be three School Board positions that will become available. Thank you to Nina Farr, Leon Schulz and Lauren 

Donnellan who will complete a two-year term. Nina and Lauren are eligible for re-nomination and new nominations are also 

invited. With today’s Newsletter there is a nomination slip.  If you wish to nominate someone for School Board you must have 

had a conversation with them, they must be willing and available to commit and they must sign the nomination form as well. I 

am happy to chat with anyone considering School Board, as I am sure our current Board members would be willing to do so 

too.      

Blessings for the week ahead,  

 

Michelle Miller 

Principal 

 



          The Vine       
 

Lent - “Aspire not to have more but to BE more”. (St Oscar Romero) 

Our human dignity is not judged by what we have, but what and who we are. 

 

What might the Lenten theme for 2021 mean for our school community right now? Several classes are planning 

events for our school community which will help raise funds for Caritas International during Lent. Year 4/5 has 

placed a notice in this Newsletter about selling ice-creams on Friday. The Junior Primary classes are holding a 

fundraising party for themselves next week, Monday, 15th March.   

 

We are moving into Week Three of the Lenten preparation season. This might be a good time to spend a few moments 

considering the values and actions of compassion and consideration for others - how we might be more aware of others and 

take action for the good of others.  

Let’s live Lent with the intention to be joyful and positive in our endeavours to prepare for Easter by becoming a better person 

– perhaps more generous or less judgmental, more patient or to have more smiles at the ready! Just as we have conversations 

at school about connecting with each other in a positive and helpful way, perhaps families may have conversations between 

themselves to plan a way to acknowledge Lent with a positive attitude to share with others the goodness and the material 

resources that are part of our own life!  

 

Perhaps as a family we could do little things for each other without expecting anything in return; we could begin a meal together 

with a simple grace giving thanks to God for the wonderful food which we enjoy together; we could go without a treat, putting 

saved money in the Project Compassion box, at home or at school, so that we can help others to have a better life. 

 

DO YOU WANT TO FAST THIS LENT?  
In the words of Pope Francis  
 
* Fast from hurting words and say kind words.  

* Fast from sadness and be filled with gratitude.  

* Fast from anger and be filled with patience.  

* Fast from pessimism and be filled with hope.  

* Fast from worries and have trust in God.  

* Fast from complaints and contemplate simplicity.  

* Fast from pressures and be prayerful.  

* Fast from bitterness and fill your hearts with joy.  

* Fast from selfishness and be compassionate to others.  

* Fast from grudges and be reconciled.  

* Fast from words and be silent so you can listen.  

 

SPECIAL DAYS OF CHRISTIAN CELEBRATION 
 

* St Patrick’s Day, Wednesday, 17th March, and is marked and celebrated in many countries. It is most strongly 

celebrated in countries with an Irish Christian legacy including Australia. It has always held a significant cultural 

and religious presence in Australia because of the legacy of Irish history and faith culture of the Catholics of 

early Australia. One of St Patrick’s greatest legacies of faith was using the three - leaf clover to help explain the 

fundamental Christian belief of the Trinity – God is one -God the Father, God the Son and God the Holy Spirit. 

 



          The Vine       
 

*The Feast of St Joseph, Patron Saint of St Mary MacKillop School is celebrated Friday, 19th March. Our school community 

will celebrate with a Prayer Liturgy. 

We honour Joseph, the foster father of Jesus who, with his spirit of simplicity and humility so inspired 

St Mary MacKillop in her faith and her everyday works. Dedicating her life to God, as a young woman 

Mary named her new group of similarly inspired young women the Sisters of St Joseph of the Sacred 

Heart. Our Catholic school is conducted in the Josephite tradition and spirituality. 

The special qualities of Joseph are human qualities to which we, too, can aspire in our own lives. Joseph 

was an ordinary, honest and humble man. He was a man of deep faith. Jesus would have learned so 

much from Joseph. Jesus lived life in harmonious, caring and giving relationship with God and with 

those around him. 

 

Harmony Day Sunday, 21st March 

The continuing message of Harmony Day is “Everyone Belongs”. Managed by the Department of Immigration and Citizenship, 

Harmony Day is celebrated annually around Australia. It is a day where all Australians celebrate 

our cultural diversity. We are encouraged to experience and celebrate that our differences make 

Australia a great place to live! 

Also clustered with Harmony Day is National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence, 20th 

March, which both seamlessly intersect with our school community commitment to living life in 

right relationship with each other and with our Christian faith. Reconciliation with God and each 

other is a strong belief and action for our school community.  

We engage in daily Restorative Practice, healing and restoring broken relationships 

with forgiveness, fairness and justice. This daily focus in our school contributes to 

this responsible and responsive mindset.  

Take a glance at our school Mission Vision and Values which are hanging over the 

MPLA entrance. The philosophy of world harmony is very strongly reflected in this Catholic ethos of our school. This is God’s 

dream for the world! This is what we do! We are invited to meaningfully use the word “harmony” in our conversations during 

the next few weeks of Lent! 

 

 
 

 God of Love and Compassion, 
in this time of Lent  

may our hearts be filled with welcome for others, 
 especially those who may be struggling in life.  

May we be moved… 
to be a forgiving person,  

to be a more helpful person,  
to be a more loving person. 

We ask this through Christ, our Lord,  
Amen  

 
 

 

 

Bernie Thomson 

APRIM and Pastoral Care Support  
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Class News 

R/1 COMBE ASSEMBLY 

Hayley Combe’s R/1 class will host Assembly this Friday at 9.00am in the MPLA. Parents, family and friends of the students in 

R/1 C are warmly invited to attend. There will be a morning tea for visitors immediately following the Assembly. We look 

forward to seeing you on Friday. 

 

The P and F Provider – “The place for all your P and F news!” 

 

P & F SECRETARY 

Erin Blott has been our faithful P & F Secretary for several years now and does a wonderful job for us, faithfully attending 

meetings, recording and circulating our minutes and contributing in all activities and events that are taking place. 

While Erin has done and continues to do an amazing job, we would like to give her a break from years of service and are seeking 

nominations for our P & F Secretary role. It is not too onerous and Erin would be able to answer any questions about the role 

for anyone considering it. 

Please complete the nomination form in this Newsletter if you are interested in this role which can help you contribute and 

find out so much more about our school. 

AGM 

Our P & F AGM (Annual General Meeting) will be held Tuesday, 6th April at 7pm. All welcome! 

RAFFLE TICKET BOOKS 

Thank you to Andrew Venning who has donated a pack of 72 raffle books to our P & F for our future raffles. This should keep 

us going for a while! Thanks Andrew. 

EASTER RAFFLE 

Please remember to keep selling tickets for our Easter Raffle. If you sell a book you are most welcome to request another 1-2 

from our office. 

 

Donations for our Easter raffle are coming in steadily, thank you so much to all families who have donated something towards 

our prizes already. All donations on an Easter theme are gratefully accepted: easter eggs, other types of chocolates, baskets, 

stuffed bunnies, chocolate moulds etc. Cash donations are also appreciated in lieu of an item if it is a bit tricky to get to the 

shops or deliver a donation to the school. All raffle books are to be returned and donations to be received by Wednesday, 

24th March. The raffle will be drawn on Tuesday, 30 th March.        

Thank you everyone!                                  

SUBWAY LUNCHES – FRIDAY 9TH APRIL (last day of Term 1) 

Subway envelopes are included with today’s Newsletter. Orders to be placed no later than Thursday 1st April. 

 

Year 4/5 Friday Electives 

 

                 Fishing           Cooking              Macrame  



Sports Day 

UNIFORM 

Students are asked to wear their House tops whenever they have sport uniform days this week. Delivery of the House tops 

ordered earlier in the term is expected on Friday. The House tops will be sent home as soon as they arrive. Next week, students 

are asked to wear our formal uniform on Monday 15th and Tuesday 16th March so that families are able to wash sport uniforms 

and have them ready for Sports Day.  

TRADING TABLE 

Thank you to everyone who has returned a slip to indicate your support of our Sports Day Trading Table. If you are providing 

food items (eg. biscuits, cakes, slices, jams, savouries), please note that the ingredients must be written out so that this can be 

displayed with the items. 

The Trading Table will be available from 9.00am until items are sold out. 

All items for the Trading Table may be delivered to the Trading Table (clubrooms verandah)) on the morning of Sports Day or 

to the school office the day before. 

DRINKS 

Bottles of water, cans of drink and Fruit Boxes will be available for sale. 

BARBECUE 

Barbecue sausages and chicken burgers will be available from 11.00am until food is sold out. This year there will be no 

alphabetical order for serving required. Priority will be given to students who are competing throughout the break times to 

ensure that they eat whenever they can. 

ROSTERS 

Thank you in anticipation to all families for your assistance for half an hour on Sports Day. Please check the roster carefully for 

your rostered time. A reminder will be sent and announced on the day. 

 

PAYMENT ON SPORTS DAY 

Our P & F will be offering cash and card payment for items on Sports Day.  

Thank you to the families who have offered their assistance on Sports Day. Your assistance is sincerely appreciated. 

 

CHAMPIONSHIP EVENTS 

Trials for shotput, high jump, long jump and sprints have been held in these weeks leading up to Sports Day. On Sports Day you 

will see in the programme that the Championship events will be held for these events at various times throughout the day. 

Sprints differ slightly in that each child will run a sprint race as part of the tabloid events and then the Championship sprints 

will be held at 12 noon. 

 

SPORTS DAY VOLUNTEER ROSTER TIMETABLE 

 

SET UP OVAL – MORNING – 8.00am 

Clifford E, Carter, Graham, Maris, Venning, O’Brien, Wellgreen, Crosby, Dennis, Crawford, Atkinson, Giles,  

 

PACK UP OVAL – AFTERNOON 

Clifford E, Miers, Bald, McKay, Adams, Maris, Venning, Wilson, Britton, Wellgreen, Donald, Dennis, Giles, Atkinson, Russack,  

 

PLACE JUDGE CHAMPIONSHIP SPRINTS – 12.00 NOON 

Miers, Venning, Fields, Wellgreen, Dennis,  

 
 



Sports Day 

FAMILIES ASSISTING WITH SPORTS DAY 

We are so fortunate to have 118 wonderful families at our school. We would really appreciate everyone’s help for half an hour 

on sports day. As mentioned in a previous Newsletter all families are asked to contribute for half an hour to our sports day P 

& F barbecue, drinks and trading table stalls. If every family gives half an hour, the load is spread evenly and fairly, and 

EVERYONE gets to enjoy the sports day and see their own children participate. 

Please find a time allocated for your family to assist. You are welcome to swap a time with another family. If you will not be 

attending sports day, please let Michelle Miller know. 

 Barbecue cook Barbecue serve Drinks serve Trading table 

serve 

9-9.30 

 

Cabrera 

Costello 

 

 Finn 

Clifford E 

Frost 

Gamble 

9.30-10 

 

Lamshed 

Litchfield 

Miller (Mitchell) 

 Miller (Riley) 

Nash 

 

Weight 

Whitbread 

10-10.30 

 

Chilton 

Miers 

Rogers 

 Blokpoel 

Costello 

Crawford 

Malone-Hosking 

10.30-11 

 

McKay 

King 

White 

 Stevens 

Walkley 

Phelan 

Armour 

Gunning  

 

11-11.30 

 

Iveson 

Sanders  

Schulz 

Treacy 

Zimmermann (Luke) 

Bourke 

Duncan 

Joy 

Marchetto 

Richards 

Winter 

Banelis 

Davey 

11.30-12 

 

Farr 

Groome 

Mitchell 

Phillips/Tamas 

White (Adelaide) 

Wilson 

Bartlett-Dunn 

Dennis 

Depledge 

Donald 

Karpany 

Rowe 

Wallis  

Clark 

12-12.30 

 

Clifford Z 

Davey (Connor) 

McLeod 

Wall (Maddison) 

Crosby 

Donnell 

Donnellan 

Fields 

Gummow 

Jansen 

Mattin 

 

Rowan 

Smith 

Tetlow 

12.30-1 

 

Boundy 

Vermeeren 

Gearing 

Russell 

Wall (Zayne) 

Webel 

Butler 

Dunstan 

O’Brien 

Wyatt 

Adams 

Atkinson 

Britton 

1-1.30 

 

Chapman (Ajay) 

Graham 

Maris 

 

Kochupurackal-

Veneesh 

Morris 

Newbold 

Venning 

Oliver-Harris 

Masters 

McCracken 

 

Turrell 

Appleton 

1.30-2 

 

 Bald 

Blackwood 

Haylock 

Oakley 

Rowan (Benji) 

Simpson 

 

Thomas 

Thomson 

2-2.30 

 

 Carter 

Chapman (Kade) 

 

Russack 

Robinson 

Wellgreen 

   



Sports Day Preparations 

The preparation for Sports Day has well and truly begun. Students are wearing their house tops on sport days and you can feel 

the excitement and anticipation in the air. The lines have been marked at the footy oval and the championship events tryouts 

are in full swing. House captains have been doing a fantastic job, assisting with P.E. lessons to prepare students for their events. 

The Health Hustle has been organised by the house captains and students are learning the moves in our whole school practices. 

Marching practise is underway and houses are learning their team chants. 

Lisa Caffyn 

PE Teacher 

 

 

 
 



Boys Knockout Cricket 

On Tuesday, 9th March, the SMMS boys knock out cricket team travelled to Port Victoria to play Maitland Lutheran School. The 

conditions were perfect for cricket and the team was pumped. We lost the toss which meant we were fielding first. Maitland 

Lutheran were getting into a batting rhythm when William Rogers took a very impressive catch, getting our guys pumped up. 

Our bowlers did a great job at putting pressure on the batsmen and there were many more impressive fielding displays from 

the SMMS boys including: 2 diamond ducks, 1 where Riley Miller tried to hit one stump, missed but hit the second stump and 

got someone out. Mitchell Miller took a great catch in the mid-wicket and Archie Winter took dove and through the ball 

resulting in a run out. 

Our boys did a great job batting – many of them had never played cricket before. Our leading run scorers were Mitchell Miller 

on 15 and Riley Miller on 23. Riley Miller and Ayden Giles were our captains and lead us very well, setting the field and 

encouraging all players. We all had a great time out there and gave it our best effort. We played a very competitive game and 

ended up losing 116 to 73; we lost by 42 runs. A huge thank you to our coach Father Matthew who also drove the bus for us 

and umpired on the day and to Miranda Giles for her expert score keeping. The boys put on an excellent display of 

sportsmanship and represented the school with pride. 

By the SMMS Boys Knockout Cricket team 

 

 



Library News 

 

The Premiers Reading Challenge is now underway! By now each student should have received their own PRC Record Sheet to 

record their reading.  The challenge is to read 12 books in total, including 4 books of your own choice and 8 books included on 

the Premiers Reading Challenge list which can be found on the website www.premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au,.  

If students, parents or caregivers have any queries or are having trouble selecting eligible books from the library I am happy to 

help or you can see your class teacher. PRC books are easily identified in our library with a bright coloured sticker, colour coded 

for each reading level. 

Orange Stickers – Reception to Year 2 

Green Stickers – Year 3 to Year 5 

Yellow Sticker – Year 6 to Year 7 

St Mary MacKillop School has a fantastic record of 100% completion in the past 5 years and we are aiming to achieve this again 

in 2021. The Premiers Reading Challenge finishes on the 4th September 2021 so there is plenty of time for students to achieve 

this goal. 

Happy reading!! 

Sharon Steer 

Library Technician 

 

OSHC Pupil Free Day 
 

Monday, 29th March, will be a Pupil Free Day.  Outside School Hours Care will be available from 8.00am to 6.00pm. Light 

snacks are provided, children will need to bring packed recess and lunch. Child Care Benefits will be paid accordingly and the 

cost will be $60.00 per child.  Please return the reply slip by Friday, 19th March, if your child/ren will be attending. 

Please see the booking form on the reply slip for bookings. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

OSHC BOOKING FORM – PUPIL FREE DAY – MONDAY, 29th MARCH 

Return by Friday, 19th March 

 

Family Name:  ____________________                             Signed: _______________________ 

 

Children requiring OSHC     _______________________    Year  _______ 

_______________________     Year  _______ 

_______________________     Year ________ 

 

 

 
 

http://www.premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/


OSHC & Vacation Care News 

 FEE INCREASE IN OSHC – AFTER SCHOOL CARE 

OSHC fees have recently been reviewed by St Mary MacKillop School Board and it has been decided to increase After School 

Fees from 27th April 2021.  

Operational Costs have been increasing in the last few years (since our last increase 8 years ago), in particular insurance, 

maintenance, equipment, materials, day to day costs and salaries. 

Fees will be: 

After School Care: $20 

Please keep in mind your Child Care Subsidy will come off these fees. 

 

Vacation Care Fees will remain the same but there will be an excursion levy added to the proposed excursion days.  These extra 

charges will be added to your accounts and will be advised prior to the Vacation Care program. 

A reminder for the families whom your CCS has been dropped off by Centrelink, please go to myGov and check your mail. We 

have been advised from other families they have had notices to accept enrolments or complete income estimates and were 

not aware the notices were there – hence their CCS has been withdrawn by Canberra. Check regularly on myGov website on 

desktop or laptop for any letters, notices or updates.  If there is non-attendance for eight weeks your children will need to be 

re-enrolled. 

Vacation Care program for the April school holidays was sent home in Week 5. Please ensure you only book for the days that 
you require as we have to allocate staff and provide a healthy food menu to cater for those booked in before the holiday 
period.  
 

If your child is booked into OSHC and then does not need to attend for some reason, or is absent from school, you need to 

inform OSHC staff before 1.00pm or you may be charged. You can either call or send a TXT to 0437 659 137. Thank you. 

Lisa Cooper 

OSHC Director - 0437 659 137 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

       HAPPY BIRTHDAY

 
 

 

Sofia – Year 6/7  11th March 

Charlie – Year 4/5 11th March 

Mitchell – Year 2/3 12th March 

Madeline – Year 2/3 14th March 

Carter – Reception/1 17th March 

Austin – Year 5/6  18th March 

Lilly – Year 2/3  18th March 

Miranda – Reception/1 18th March 

Adelaide – Year 4/5 19th March 

Lilah – Reception/1 19th March 

 

 
  

  

 

 

 

     NEWSLETTER INSERTS/ 

                          ATTACHMENTS 

 

1. Parent-Teacher appointment note (if 

applicable) 

2. Sports Day programme & helper roster 

3. NAPLAN brochures (Year 3, 5 & 7 

students) 

4. Expression of Interest for Year 7 and 8 

Enrolment in 2022 (Year 6 & 7 

students) 

5. Year 7-9 March update 

6. School Board and P & F Nomination 

form 

7. Prayer card 

If you have not received any of the above hand-
outs, please write a note in your child’s diary for 
a copy to be sent home. 

 



Community News 

KAREN LEE DANCE ACADEMY – New students FREE trial. Creative Dance, Tap, Ballet, Contemporary, Adult Tap. Classes held 
in Kadina, Wallaroo and Moonta. Classes offered for age 2yrs and up. REGISTER NOW - 0407 608 446 or klda@dodo.com.au   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FEMALE FOOTBALL PLAYERS REQUIRED - The Yorke Peninsula has been invited to enter teams into the 
Northern Plains Female Football Competition. We are looking for girls who are interested in playing 
football on a Sunday with the season starting on Sunday 2nd May. We are looking for the following age 
groups :- Under 13 – 10-12 year olds (can be 13 but must be 12 on 1/1/2021). 
Under 16- 13-15 year olds (can be 16 but must be 15 on 1/1/2021). Under 18 – 16- 18 (must be 18 on 

1/1/2021). Under 13 and Under 16 will be 9-12 a side on half an oval. Under 18 will be played on full oval 

with sides depending on numbers. To register your interest or for any queries please contact Scott Brown 

at sbrown3839@yahoo.com or 0438387117. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Kadina Hockey Club wants YOU! - Want to play a fun, inclusive, team sport that will help you get 

fit? Want to give a new sport a try but don’t know where to start? The Kadina Hockey Club welcomes 

new players of any age, ability and fitness level.  We have helpful coaches who will make you feel at 

home in our supportive family club.  

Come and Try Hockey:   

Come out to the hockey fields (cnr Drain & Port Rd, Kadina) and meet some of our club members, ask 

any questions and have a try at hockey.  Beginners welcome. 

Trainings for Mini Colts (5-9 yo), Junior Colts (under 13s) and Senior Colts (under 16s) are every 

Wednesday at 5:00 pm starting on 24th March.  

Any queries please contact John Duka on 0427 794 124. We look forward to seeing you soon! 
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Community News 

March Webinars for Parents and Educators 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Further Information and Registration  
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/sa-catholic-educator-responding-to-shut-down-and-disengaged-students-

tickets-139318606703  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Further Information and Registration 
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/sa-catholic-caregiver-responding-to-children-who-shut-down-and-dont-talk-

tickets-139319445211  

 

Presented by the LBI Foundation in Partnership with the Federation of 

Catholic School Parent Communities 

 

 

 

Dr Ivan Raymond 
Clinical Psychologist, PhD 

Ms Kylie Agnew 
Registered Psychologist and Teacher 

 

www.lbi.org.au 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/sa-catholic-educator-responding-to-shut-down-and-disengaged-students-tickets-139318606703
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/sa-catholic-educator-responding-to-shut-down-and-disengaged-students-tickets-139318606703
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/sa-catholic-caregiver-responding-to-children-who-shut-down-and-dont-talk-tickets-139319445211
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/sa-catholic-caregiver-responding-to-children-who-shut-down-and-dont-talk-tickets-139319445211


 
 

                                                 


